A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 at 1:13 pm.

Present: John Margie, Chairman; David Sheedy, Vice Chairman; William Dowling, Clerk; George Samia, Town Administrator; and Gloria Mitchell, Administrative Assistant.

John Margie stated the reason for the meeting was to vote on a request from the School Superintendent to hold a Bonfire.

M/Dowling, s/Sheedy, a unanimous vote, to approve the request from the Superintendent of Schools for permission to hold their 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Home Coming Bonfire on October 19, 2017 starting at 6:30 pm contingent on the permit approval by the Fire Chief.

Mr. Sheedy stated that Troop 29 submitted a letter in regards to them celebrating their 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary. Mr. Dowling offered to attend the gathering on November 5, 2017 at St. Ann's Parish Hall in West Bridgewater and will be presenting a proclamation. Mr. Sheedy also mentioned that Salon Esprit has two employees that have worked for the salon for 25 years as of November 4, 2017 and is requesting that a proclamation be presented to these two employees for their dedicated service. All three proclamations will be approved and signed at the next Selectmen's meeting on October 23, 2017.

M/Sheedy, s/Dowling, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Margie, Sheedy, Dowling; a unanimous vote in favor.

Clerk

Meeting adjourned at 1:37 pm

Poard of Selectmen

Board of Selectmen Meeting October 17, 2017